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COMMUNIQUÉ NATIONAL CROW CONTROL CAMPAIGN 2025 
 
The National Parks and Conservation Service (NPCS), a department of the Ministry 
of Agro-Industry, Food Security, Blue Economy and Fisheries (Agro-Industry and 
Food Security Division), will undertake a National Crow Control Campaign from 15 
September to 17 October 2025. 
 
Crows are considered as pests causing much nuisance to humans, are potential 
vectors of diseases and pose a threat to our native biodiversity. On many occasions, 
the NPCS has been apprised by the public and private organisations of crow 
nuisance in different regions of the island. 
 
The public is advised to register their complaints regarding ‘Crow Nuisance’ on the 
following contact details: 
 
During Office hours    464-4053, 464-4471 
 
After Office hours and weekends   52547848, 52568792 
(WhatsApp Numbers) 
 
Email:       npcs@govmu.org 
 
Detailed information regarding the place and time of sighting of crows as well as their 
feeding and nesting sites must be provided to facilitate the intervention of the NPCS. 
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